

Bunker Hill Middle School

372 Pitman Downer Road Sewell, NJ 08080 (856)-881-7007 FAX (856)-881-5414

"Carrying on a Proud Tradition of Learning"

Michael J. D'Ostilio Principal Dr. Gregory B. Muscelli Assistant Principal

February 27, 2018

Dear Bunker Hill Families:

At approximately 2:30pm today (February 27, 2018) we obtained information regarding an alleged verbal threat to the school. This threat was made by a student of Bunker Hill Middle School. Upon receiving this information, we began conducting a threat assessment with the alleged offender and personnel from the Washington Township Police Department. After the student was questioned, the threat assessment indicated that the threat was transient in nature and that no one in the building was at risk and students were permitted to board the busses as usual. The incident concluded with the police following up with the parent, the student being released to the parent, and school level discipline enacted.

At Bunker Hill we prioritize the safety of our children and our staff and take threats of this nature seriously. Speaking not only as a principal but as a father of three children who attend Washington Township Schools, I want to ensure you that your children are safe and that situation was handled swiftly with the cooperation of law enforcement and staff at Bunker Hill.

Thank you very much for your attention in this matter.

Sincerely,

Mike D'Ostilio